TEBAY PARISH COUNCIL
Chair – Adrian Todd, Honeypot House, Gaisgill
Clerk – Mrs. M. Longworth, Yew Tree Farm, Greenholme 
Phone 015396 24900
Email – clerk@tebaypc.org.uk

MINUTES OF A MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 27th SEPTEMBER 2023 AT THE METHODIST HALL, TEBAY AT 6.30pm

Present:  Cllrs A. Todd (chair); B. Kipling; P. Wickwar; S. Ainsworth Hammond; J. Nugent; A. Meadowcroft
4  members of the public, Westmorland & Furness Councillor P. Dew and the clerk.
At the commencement of the meeting there was a presentation made by representatives of National Highways and Kier on the proposed works to nine bridge structures along the M6.  The major, three year, programme is scheduled to start in 2026 and will cause significant disruption to traffic with diversions in place and temporary closure of Junction 38.  It was noted that there would be disruption to local businesses and residents with longer journey times and additional expense for the travelling public.  The impact will be felt widely through Tebay, Orton and local settlements.  Concerns were expressed by several councillors and it was agreed that the Parish Council would receive an update on the situation early in 2024.  It was also agreed that the works to the A66 would occur at the same time and a presentation on this topic would be made to the next meeting of the Parish Council.

1.  Apologies for Absence
There were no apologies for absence.

2.  Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest in any item on the Agenda.

3.  Minutes of the Meeting of 26th July 2023
The Minutes were signed as a true record of the above meeting.

4.  Art Work on the Roundabout
The Memorandum of Agreement to be made between Westmorland & Furness Highways and the Parish Council had been circulated to the councillors for comment.  The terms of the Agreement were felt to be satisfactory and it was, therefore, signed by Cllrs. Todd and Wickwar.  There would be a small increase in the annual insurance premium to cover any accidental damage to the art work.

5.  Outstanding Business
5.1  The defibrillators were reported to be in a good condition.
5.2  Cllr. Todd was progressing the project to replace the fencing around the play areas. The clerk was asked to look into additional grant funding for the project.
5.3  It was noted that a street light at Galloper was defective and the clerk was instructed to enquire whether W & F Council could assist with the repair.
5.4  Cllr Meadowcroft was dealing with the work to the horse trough and would get an estimate for the work and the proposed lettering.

6.  Grass Cutting/Strimming for 2024
It was agreed to adopt “No Mow May” but it was also recognised that this might not achieve a great saving of cost as extra work would be required on the commencement of mowing in June.  Some areas could be left uncut and the clerk was asked to bring the grass cutting maps to the next meeting so that this could be settled.

7.  Correspondence and Planning
7.1  Planning
Just prior to the meeting an email had been received from the Planning Department of the Yorkshire Dales National Park Authority asking for comments on planning application E/15/9A – change of use of land and building for the keeping and housing of rhinos and creation of hardstanding area at Brockholes Farm, Tebay.  The application had been viewed by the councillors online and there was no objection to the proposals.
7.2  Tebay’s Winter Warm Spot at the Methodist Hall
A letter had been received asking for a donation for the Warm Spot and it was agreed to donate £200.00 toward the cost of food, etc.

8.  Finance
The cash book for July and August had been circulated and the following accounts were approved for payment:
M. Longworth – salary for September 2023 					£232.00
HMPG – PAYE for September							    58.00
M. Longworth – stationery							    25.72						    
Cumbria Payroll Services								    17.40
Advanced Arb – grass cutting							  1062.00

9.  Public Participation
9.1  There was some discussion about the blocked highways drains at various locations in the village and it was agreed that the clerk should write to the W&F portfolio holder (Peter Thornton) about the problem.
9.2  Cllr. Meadowcroft enquired about the closure of the road to Kendal and asked when it would re-open.  W&F Cllr Phil Dew would look into this.
9.3  The clerk was instructed to remind W&F Highways that the dropped kerb at the Highways depot had still not been attended to (reference E1/60580).
9.4  Cllrs A. Meadowcroft and B. Kipling asked whether traffic calming measurers could be put in place at Highfield.
9.5  Cllr J Nugent reported that the bus shelter was now being used as a book swap, with donations going to charity.

10.  Reports from Westmorland and Furness Council
Cllr Phil Dew reported that £300,000 had been set aside to pay for the introduction of a 20 mph speed limit in the area.  It was unclear how effective this would be as studies had been done tending to show that the actual speed reduction was minimal.  It had been noted that some parish councils were paying for their street lighting, whereas others were receiving a free service from W&F.  It had been agreed that a harmonisation of policy over the whole area was needed.
Phil Dew had visited Growing Well at Tebay Services and suggested that a representative of that organisation be invited to a Parish Council meeting to talk about the benefits of the project.

11.  Date and Time of Next Meeting
The next meeting will take place on Wednesday 25th October 2023 at The Methodist Hall, Tebay at 7.30pm

M. Longworth (clerk)


Signed as a true record				Dated ……………………………..

………………………………….





